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It has been wonderful to welcome everyone back to Priory this
week and to see our children settling quickly into their new
routines. As always, everything we do is driven by our vision of
growing pupils who are kind, courageous and determined, and
by our values of hope, opportunity, trust, and curiosity. I
encourage you to take a moment to revisit our Parent
Handbook, which sets out how we can work together to give
every child the best start to the year.

This term, our behaviour focus is Kindness. Kindness is one of
the key behaviours we believe are essential for learning and
life. It is the foundation that allows our values to flourish —
kindness helps children feel safe to take opportunities, it builds
trust, it encourages hope, and it opens curiosity about others.
You will see this celebrated across classrooms and assemblies in
the weeks ahead.

We also have some events coming up: year group parent
meetings begin the week of 15th September, flu vaccinations
will take place on Thursday 18th September, and the school
photographer will be visiting on Monday 22nd September. 

Finally, I want to take this opportunity to remind families
about safety when travelling to and from school. Recently, I
have seen a number of children not wearing seatbelts in cars.
Wearing a seatbelt reduces the risk of death or serious injury
by around 50%, and it is a legal requirement for all children to
be secured in the correct car seat or seatbelt for their age and
size. Please help us keep every child safe by ensuring seatbelts
are always worn, even on the shortest journeys.

Headteacher’s News

2



Important dates:

Click here to link to the
school calendar

Click here to see term dates
for 2025-2026

Leaflets and letters:

Please click here to go to our
leaflets page on the website

and choose external providers

Signs of the week:

Kindness

https://youtu.be/Ve1Tj3hGBkU
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https://prioryschool.ovw3.juniperwebsites.co.uk/calendar/?calid=2&pid=78&viewid=4
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/diary/grid/2025/1/
https://prioryschool.ovw3.juniperwebsites.co.uk/_site/data/files/migrated/term-dates/2025-2026-term-dates.pdf
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/latest-news-and-letters-home/
https://youtu.be/2xQSBJgr-c8
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Peek at the Week
Year 3—12thSeptember2025 

Important Dates / Reminders Our Learning 
Since returning to school., we have been working
hard to settle into Year 3. Each class has learnt
about the medical marvel that their class is
named after and agreed some rules to create a
class charter. We have begun to learn about the
Stone Age by taking part in some exciting
practical activities including a hunter and
gatherer scavenger hunt and making stone age
tools! In Maths, we have been exploring place
value and how to partition numbers to 100. 

Next week, we will be 
contuing to develop our writing 
using the story ‘Stone Age 
Boy’ to inspire us. 

In Maths, we will be exploring number lines and 

place value up to 1000. In the afternoons, we 
will be learning about life in the Bronze and Iron 
Ages and how digital devices work. 

18.09.25 3 Nightingale—Swimminglessons

22.09.25 - School Photos

10.10.25—Hello Yellow Day

13.10.25 /14.10.25—Parents’ 
Evening 

24.10.25—Non Uniform Day—donations for    

Christmas Fair 

w/c 27.10.25 - Half Term 

Please read with your child for at least 15 minutes 
every day and record this in their reading record. 
Ideas for reading at home can include reading a library
book, a book from school or home, reading a bedtime
story or following a recipe among other 
opportunities! 

Don’t forget that your child needs to wear the
correct PE uniform to school each Monday. 
Only fruit is allowed for a break time snack. 

Word of the Week: women Follow this link to find

more super daily activities:

Contact us: year3@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 

www.morningchallenge.co.uk/ 

Year 3 Topics 
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Peek at the Week
Year 4 — 12th September 2025 

Important Dates / Reminders Our Learning 

In Maths, we will be exploring number lines and
place value up to 1000. In the afternoons, we
will be learning about the Celts and Boudicca’s
revolt. In PSHRE, our theme this half term links
to ‘Being Me’. 

Since returning to school., we havebeen working
hard to settle into Year 4. Each class has learnt
about the mathematician that their class is
named after and agreed some rules to create a
class charter. We have begun to learn about the
Romans and their invasion of Britain. In Maths,
we have been exploring place value and how to
partition numbers to 1000. 

Next week, we will be continuing to develop our 
writing using the Pixar animation ’Feast’ to  
inspire us. 

18.09.25 Virtual Reality Workshops

22.09.25 - School Photos

10.10.25—Hello Yellow Day

13.10.25 /14.10.25—Parents’ 
Evening 

24.10.25—Non Uniform Day—donations for Christ-

mas Fair 

w/c 27.10.25 - Half Term 

Please read with your child for at least 20 minutes 
every day and record this in their reading record. 
Ideas for reading at home can include reading a li-
brary book, a book from school or home, reading a
bedtime story or following a recipe among other 
opportunities! 

Don’t forget that your child needs to wear the cor-
rect PE uniform to school each Wednesday. 

Only fruit is allowed for a break time snack. 

Contact us: year3@prioryschool.com
01628 600300 

Word of the Week: women

Follow this link to find more super daily activities:

 www.morningchallenge.co.uk/
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A Brilliant Start to PE!

What a fantastic start to the PE term! All the children we’ve
had the pleasure of teaching this week have shown great
enthusiasm and energy. Although the weather hasn’t always
been on our side, we’ve still managed to have an awesome time.
In Orchard, students have been developing their sending skills
through activities such as modified basketball, target throw,
and bowls.

Year 1 have been working hard on their ball skills and dynamic
balance

Year 2 had the exciting opportunity to work with Creative
Dance Academy and take part in some fun circus games.

Year 3 focused on tagging skills in Tag Rugby and built on
their football techniques, showing fantastic effort throughout.
3 Nightingale had a brilliant time with their first swimming
lesson. 

Year 4 explored ball skills, yoga, and movement with control,
really showing progress in each area.

Year 5 Dodged the rain in a sensible manner and worked on
different sporting stations to demonstrate their physical skills

Year 6 may have been a smaller group due to the 11+, but they
showed excellent commitment in their yoga sessions and
fundamental movement games.

Well done to all the children for a great start – we’re looking
forward to an exciting and active term ahead!

PE News
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Talent in the community 

Congratulations to Jordan who has been selected for the Slough
Schools’ FA U11 Boys District Team.
Jordan has made great progress in the development team since the
spring and will now be given the opportunity to play school
district football with us this season.
Jordan has improved so much during training and in his first
match on Saturday - scoring two goals on his debut. 

We Love to Celebrate Our Students' Success!
Mr Watson, Mr Glewis, and Miss Miller are always excited to hear
about the amazing things our students are achieving in the
community. Whether it's sporting achievements, volunteering,
creative accomplishments, or anything else worth celebrating — we
want to hear about it!
📸 Please send any photos and information to:
📧Office@prioryschool.com
📌 For the attention of Mr Watson
Let’s share and celebrate the fantastic things our students are
doing outside of school

Important Notice: PE Safety Guidelines
In order to maintain a safe environment for all pupils during PE
lessons, we kindly remind parents and carers of the importance of
ensuring that children do not wear earrings or other jewellery
during physical activity.
This measure is in place to prevent potential injuries and to allow
all pupils to participate safely and confidently.

Thank you for your cooperation and continued support
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KS2 Instrumental lessons 
Our visiting instrumental teachers will begin their lessons next
week for those who have signed up via Arbor. Class teachers
will let your child know the time of their lesson, which will
happen in the music room.

Mondays: Mr Lazenbury – violin / piano
Tuesdays: Mr Dean – keyboard / piano
Thursdays: Mr Dean – guitar 
Thursdays: Mr Clements – drum kit

Congratulations to those children who passed their Grade 1
guitar exams last term: Elora, Isaac, Ranveer, Shaurya and
Zayaan! We are so proud of you for your hard work, and can’t
wait to see what you will achieve next!

Slough Music Service clubs (please see attached posters)
If your child enjoys music, why not consider attending an extra
music club with Slough Music Service? First sessions are Week
Commencing - September 15 . th

ØMusic Technology Club for Y6 upwards at Langley Grammar
ØSoul choir for KS2 at Lynch Hill
ØEarly Ears Music Club for KS1 at Lynch Hill 
ØRap School for aged 9 upwards 

Signing up is now fully digital, and open via Microsoft Forms
online: 
SMS Music Centre & Ensembles Registration Form 2025-26

Music News
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2. Injectable Flu Vaccine 
Ifyoudecline the nasalspray due to its porcine content, an injectable alternative is available. 

Types of Flu Vaccine Available
 
1. Nasal Flu Vaccine
This is themosteffectivefluvaccine for children. It is a quick, simple, and painless spray administered into the
nose. 

 
Your Child is Now Eligible for Their Annual Flu Vaccine Your child will be eligible for their annual flu vaccine
this autumn (This is offered to all children in Reception up to Year 11). For most children and young people this
will be offered in school, however if your child does not currently attend school, please continue to complete a
yes or no consent form following the details below and then contact us to discuss a community clinic
appointment. 

Flu can make children very poorly, and the vaccine helps keep them safe. Even if your child had the flu 
vaccine last year, they need it again this year. 
The Berkshire Immunisation teamwill visit your child's school Priory School on 18 September 2025. Please 
complete a YES or NO consentform for each child using the links below and include your school's unique 
code: BK110089 
Submit all forms by 9am, one fullschool day (24 hours) before the session so the team can review them in 
time. 

W: 

Berkshire Immunisation Team
 

Autumn Term 2025

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

Click here to complete the YES or NO consent form for the injectable flu vaccine 

Berkshire Healthcare Foundation Trust
E: Eastschoolimms@berkshire.nhs.uk

T: 0300 365 0077
cypf.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/immunisation-

service

 

Click here to complete the YES or NO consent form for the nasal flu vaccine 

(does not contain any porcine gelatine)

(contains a small amount of porcine gelatine)

https://www.berkshireimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/FluIM
https://www.berkshireimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu
https://www.berkshireimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu
https://cypf.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/immunisation-service
https://www.berkshireimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/FluIM
https://www.berkshireimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/FluIM
mailto:Eastschoolimms@berkshire.nhs.uk
mailto:Eastschoolimms@berkshire.nhs.uk
https://cypf.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/immunisation-service
https://cypf.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/immunisation-service
https://www.berkshireimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu
https://www.berkshireimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu


Problems with the completing the online form? We can provide you with a paper copy or support with 
completing. Please contact us via 0300 365 0077 

For further information on flu please see links below: 
• 
• 
• 

Children's flu vaccine - NHS 
Protecting your child against flu; Information for parents and carers 
BIMA Flu Vaccination Guides 2025 

If you have completed a YES consent form and wish to change your response to a NO please let us know 
at least 24 hours before the planned session date by emailing: withdrawconsentimms@berkshire.nhs.uk. 
Please ensure you include your child’s full name, DOB and school. Please also send a letter in with your child 
on the day of the school session containing the above information, for the attention of the Immunisation Team 

If your child becomes wheezy or starts steroids after you fill in the form, contact us right away. 

Vaccines help keep children healthy and safe. Is your child up to date with their routine childhood 
vaccinations? To find out what vaccines are recommended please visit NHS vaccinations and when to 
have them - NHS (www.nhs.uk), 

Thank you for helping us protect your child and others. 

Kind regards, 
Berkshire Immunisation Team 

If you would like your child to receive their annual flu vaccine, please complete a YES form using the 
information above. 

If you do not want your child to receive the flu vaccine, or if your child has already received a flu vaccine 
since September 2025, please complete a NO form to update your child’s records. 
Without a YES or NO consent form in the system you may continue to be contacted by the Immunisation Team, 
as we are required to account for all eligible children and young people. 

We need your child’s NHS number on the form. Find it here: https://www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/online-
services/find-nhs-number/ 

https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/
https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/
https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/68230602c66deec8488f7f93/Protecting_your_child_against_flu_leaflet_primary_school_WEB_FINAL.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/68230602c66deec8488f7f93/Protecting_your_child_against_flu_leaflet_primary_school_WEB_FINAL.pdf
https://britishima.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/05/bima-flu-vaccination-guides-2025.pdf
https://britishima.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/05/bima-flu-vaccination-guides-2025.pdf
mailto:withdrawconsentimms@berkshire.nhs.uk
mailto:withdrawconsentimms@berkshire.nhs.uk
mailto:withdrawconsentimms@berkshire.nhs.uk
https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/nhs-vaccinations-and-when-to-have-them/
https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/nhs-vaccinations-and-when-to-have-them/
https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/nhs-vaccinations-and-when-to-have-them/
https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/nhs-vaccinations-and-when-to-have-them/
https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/nhs-vaccinations-and-when-to-have-them/
https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/nhs-vaccinations-and-when-to-have-them/
https://www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/online-services/find-nhs-number/
https://www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/online-services/find-nhs-number/
https://www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/online-services/find-nhs-number/
https://www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/online-services/find-nhs-number/

